
 
 

 

Principal’s message 
We are now at the half way mark of Term 3. The weather is getting warmer but is still rather erratic. Routines 
and programs are well and truly embedded and operating smoothly. The school is ‘humming’ along. 
This week we are holding parent teacher interviews, Monday to Wednesday, in the afternoon from 3.30pm. I 
encourage all parents to get behind these meetings and to work in partnership with teachers, to support the 
education of your children. Not only will you be updated with the progress of your child at school, but 
teachers will listen to your thoughts and ideas. They will then formulate realistic and authentic goals for your 
child to cover the last half of the 2019 school year. Please don’t miss this opportunity to set some learning 
goals for your child. Let’s make this happen! 
Last Friday staff attended the funeral of Deb Ross. It was a celebration of a life well lived. There were tears 
and laughs as the funeral service was created just how Deb would have liked it. More information below. 
At the half way mark of Term 3, it is appropriate to speak about student attendance at school. School aged 
children need to be at school every day. It has to happen and we will do our best to ensure it is achieved. 
Children who don’t attend school regularly are missing out on friendships, learning opportunities and access 
to experiences many of us take for granted. Attendance matters. All day, every day.  
 
  
Stay Strong!     
Mr Paul Sortwell 
 

 
 

       

Term 3 
Week 5 

  

Last Friday, we celebrated the life of Deb 
Ross, a school staff member, who passed 

away suddenly two weeks ago. Our 
thoughts and prayers are with Deb’s 
children, Mrs Anne-Maree Ross and 

Olivia. 



 
 

What’s on at our school? 
Our staff engage in learning all the time 
School staff are constantly learning new things, sharing ideas, and keeping up to date with best teaching 
practice. We work and learn together to provide exceptional education for your children. 

      
Parent teacher meetings 
We will be holding parent teacher meetings this week to allow teachers and parents to come together to 
discuss the progress of their children so far and to also plan for the last half of the school learning year. When 
teachers and parents partner together, we can achieve great results in student learning. 
Book Week is coming! 
Book Week will be held at Manning Gardens PS in Week 9, starting Monday 16 September. 

 
Father’s Day is almost here 

                     

 



 
 

Hot Dog Day 

 

 
Kindergarten Transition 

 
 



 
 

Baaya Yurrung preschool 
The preschool children have been busy this week creating, exploring, constructing and problem solving.  Our 
main focus for this week has been identifying healthy food that makes as strong and smart. We worked 
collaboratively to create a life-sized poster of Stuart. To this poster the children are adding their knowledge of 
healthy and unhealthy food.  Jessica told us that when she eats junk food she gets a belly ache. We have 
found images of fruit and vegetables to add to the top of the poster and our unhealthy food packets from our 
lunch boxes we have added to the bottom of the poster. Did you know that almost every lunch box item that 
comes in a packet is unhealthy; even if it has fruit juice? The preschool children want to be healthy, strong and 
smart so please add more fruit and vegetable to their lunch box and remove the packet foods (NQS 2.1.3).  

           
 

            
 

                
 

             
 

 



 
 

       
 

       
 

Canteen news 
Our school canteen operates every Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Our canteen is operated by our P&C 
association, so by supporting our canteen, you are supporting our school.  

 



 
 

 
Sport news 
School sport day is Friday for all classes at our school. Sports uniform is worn on a Friday. Our sports uniform 
consists of your child’s house sport coloured polo shirt (blue, red or green) and royal blue shorts or a skort. 
Each child who wears sports uniform on a Friday earns their sporting house (dingoes, sharks or eagles) five 
house points. 

 
Round 2 of girls PSSA knockout touch footy was played against Wingham PS at Nabiac on Monday 12 August 
at 10am. We played fantastically and gave our all, but we were up against a more experienced team in 
Wingham PS. We lost 3-1 but the score does not reflect our effort and energy on the field. Thank you to Mrs 
Johnson and Neroli for accompanying our girls to Nabiac. 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 
P&C association 
Our P&C is our parent representative body. The school consults with our P&C regarding key decision making. 
Our P&C also has the very important role of fundraising for our school and students. New members are always 
welcome. 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

Aboriginal Education  
Judith is our Aboriginal Education Officer. Judith is happy to help our parents.  

      
 

 
 

School banking 
School banking is a great initiative to help young children save their money. School banking is also a fundraiser 
for our P&C. To be part of our school banking, just visit the Commonwealth Bank Taree branch and open a 
youth saver account.  

 
 
Upcoming events in Term 3 
Parent teacher interviews ………. Monday 19 August – Thursday 22 August. 
Our next school assembly ………… Friday 23 August.  
End of term disco ………… Wednesday 25 September. 
Last day of Term 3 ………... Friday 27 September. 
 
Contact us 
We value and appreciate your feedback and input into all aspects of our school. If you have a general school 
enquiry, please contact our school office on 6552-6333.  If you have a specific matter relating to your child 
and their education, please contact our school office and ask for your child’s teacher. Our school office hours 
are 8.30-3.30pm each school day. School uniforms can be purchased from our school office. We have a full 
range of uniforms including summer and winter gear. We also stock school hats so your child can be sun safe.   

 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

           



 
 

Active Kids Vouchers 
Have you accessed your active kids vouchers this year? You can save more than $200 per child. 

 
 

New resource for preschool families 
Do you have a child that could attend preschool in 2020? We have a great resource for you! This new 
publication explains everything you need to know about starting preschool. You can pick up a copy form our 
front office. 

       
                                 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 


